TEM Consulting LP


140 River Rd.


Georgetown, Tx. 78628



December 11, 2002

Dear Dr. Showers,

This letter provides the result and conclusions of the Ferrite Channel Task Group led by Ghery Pettit and myself.  This TG was formed earlier this year to review the use of ferrite channels as described in CISPR 22 Amendment 1.  The TG has held a number of conference calls and reviewed the available literature and data on this topic.

It is our conclusion that while the use of ferrite channels is a method that holds some promise for improving the repeatability of emissions and immunity testing it is currently premature to include the method in mandatory specifications.  Specifically the TG finds that the calibration method and guidance on use in CISPR 22 Amendment 1 are inadequate to assure that the use of ferrite clamps will provide a consistent benefit.  To be effective more detailed specifications and calibration methods for the clamps must be developed.  Additional guidance on such issues as cable routing to the clamps must be developed and validated.  The method must also be analyzed for use with the very wide variety of EUT’s affected by the proposed method.  The TG does believe the method holds promise but the issues cited must  be effectively addressed before we would recommend mandatory use of the method in an ANSI or regulatory document.
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